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Weekly Newsletter

W.B. 14.4.25
This week in English the children have started their next story writing focus. We began by reading a WAGOLL (what a good one looks like) story and discussing the characters and setting. We learnt more about the characters using ‘hot seating’. This is where someone pretended to be one of the characters from the story and we asked them questions to find out more. This prepared us for our next lesson which was acting out the story as it allowed us to think about how they different characters may be feeling and express their speech/actions appropriately. Later in the week, we moved onto analysing our story where we identified story language, past tense words, coordinating conjunctions, ambitious words and punctuation (including capital letters, full stops, question marks and exclamation marks). 

Can your child name some ‘past tense’ words (e.g. was, strolled, bellowed)?

Can your child tell you some different pieces of story language (e.g. Once upon a time/ In a land far away…)?
As part of Maths this week children have continued their focus on addition and subtraction. We have used our previous knowledge of this unit to complete addition calculations on partial number lines.
We used the same method to solve subtraction calculations, remembering to start at the right and count backwards.

Can your child complete the following calculations?
9 + 5 = 



3 + 15 = 


18 – 7 = 

14 – 4 = 

Our topic for this half term is called ‘Scented Garden’. As part of topic lessons, children have been completing some cross-curricular geography and computing lessons. We have been learning about weather and have researched weather using the computers and searching for information on Google. After that, the children created posters in groups, each focusing on a different weather type. We then started learning about the four seasons in a year; Autumn, Winter, Spring and Summer.

Can your child name some weather types?

Can your child name the four seasons?

Reminders:
Class 7 PE day (indoor and outdoor) is Thursday.

Class 8 PE days are Wednesday (outdoors) and Thursday (indoors).

Class 9 PE day (indoor and outdoor) is Thursday.

Children need a t-shirt, shorts (for indoor PE), long trousers (for outdoor PE), trainers and a jumper in their PE bags.
Attendance for KS1:

Class 7 – 100%

Class 8 – 90.5%

Class 9 – 95.8%
Homework

Homework will mainly be handed out on a Tuesday. On the odd occasion it may be on a different day due to timetable changes. Please return homework on a Monday. Handing it on a Monday gives you the opportunity before the weekend to ask the teacher any questions so that you are clear of how to support your child if unsure. There is a tray in each class where the homework needs to be returned. Please ask the teacher where this tray is if unsure.

Spellings

Spellings are handed out each Thursday and your child will be tested on these spellings the following Thursday. Children will receive a list of spellings to practise each week. In addition to the spellings, children will be tested on a sentence containing the words. However, the sentence will not be sent home. This is to see if they can apply the spelling currently within their writing. Can you get your child to practise applying the words by creating their very own sentences? 
Reading Diaries

Children in KS1 have all been provided with a Home Reading Diary. Please fill this in daily based on your child reading a couple of pages of a book or a whole book. Please return the Reading Diary to school each day and leave it in their book bags.  There are books situated in the classroom for your child to take home daily. Reading is extremely important to your child’s development so we really encourage your child to read a book or pages of a book daily. If you are unsure of your child’s reading book colour then please ask your teacher.

Online Safety

Starting the conversation

Talking regularly with your child can help keep them safe online. Making it part of daily conversation, like you would about their day at school, will help your child feel relaxed.

It also means when they do have any worries, they’re more likely to come and speak to you.

But it’s easy to become overwhelmed with the different technology, the language that children use, the huge number of games and apps which are available and the potential risks.

Considering your children’s age and ability will help you decide how to speak to them. For under-11s the following two links may be helpful:

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/techosaurus/ 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/pants-underwear-rule/ 

Thank you

Miss Payne, Miss Howes & Miss Aldam

